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ORDINANCE No. 182424
Approve a contract with ICF/Jones & Stokes to model the effectiveness of restoration actions in Johnson Creek to meet obligations under the Endangered Species Act and the Watershed Management Plan  (Ordinance)
The City of Portland ordains:

Section 1.
The Council finds:


1.
In July 1998, the Portland City Council adopted a resolution to guide the City’s response to the Endangered Species Act.  The resolution called on the City to:

· Create an integrated, comprehensive city-wide approach;

· Work to support the recovery of native salmonids;

· Work proactively with the National Marine Fisheries Service and the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service;

· Work with local, regional and state partners;

· Engage the community in the ESA response.


2.
In May 2000, the Council adopted a Framework for an Endangered Species Recovery Plan.  That Framework described the analytical approach for developing the City’s response to the Endangered Species Act.  That approach called for the use of biological modeling and analysis. 


3.
In March, 2006, the Council adopted an integrated, comprehensive Watershed Management Plan, implementation of which will be supported by the continued use of the biological modeling and analysis. 


4. 
Beginning in 2006, the City began participation in a state sponsored, federally mandated Endangered Species Act recovery planning process for the recovery of the four listed salmon and steelhead in the Lower Columbia and Willamette Rivers.  This process requires the use of biological models and analyses to integrate the environmental objectives of the Watershed Management Plan to the biological objectives in the recovery plan.  


5.
The Council previously adopted a contract with Jones & Stokes, contract, #36500, in March 2006, Ordinance # 179954.  The scope of the contract included a similar modeling analysis of actions in the Tryon Creek watershed that has proven critical in the evaluation and analysis of City actions to meet regional recovery objectives and the goals and objectives of the Portland Watershed Management Plan.  A similar evaluation for Johnson Creek would compliment and complete our understanding of key tributary actions for salmon recovery.


7. 
The cost is $200,000.  Funds for FY 2008-2009 in the amount of $60,000 are available in the Sewer System Operating Fund, Budget, Bureau of Environmental Services, Center Code [145-33-001], Account No. 521000.  A budget request will be proposed to Council for FY 2009-2010 for $112,000 and in FY 2010-2011 for $28,000 to complete the two year contract.

NOW, THEREFORE, the council directs:


a.
The Commissioner of Public Utilities and Auditor are authorized to execute a contract with Jones & Stokes for the purpose described in Section 1, in the amount of $200,000.


b.
The Mayor and Auditor are hereby authorized to draw and deliver warrants chargeable to the Sewer System Operating Fund Budget when demand is presented and approved by the proper authority.
Passed by the Council, December 17, 2008
Gary Blackmer
Sam Adams

Commissioner of Public Utilities



Auditor of the City of Portland








By /s/ Emily Matasar
Kaitlin Lovell
November 3, 2008






Deputy
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